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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

16-12 A - 8 Christmas activities,

children free at

12.00,

Christmas musical in

the afternoon and

evening

School closes at

12.00, daycare is

open.

16.00: groep 1 - 4

Christmas musical

18.30: groep 5 - 8

Christmas musical

Where? Stanislas

College,

Krakeelpolderweg

20-12 A - 8 Half day, children

free at 12.00

School closes at

12.00, Daycare is

open

23-12 until 03-01 A - 8 Christmas holiday School closed,

Daycare open, but not

on 25 and 26/12

(Christmas) and not

on 01/01 (New Years

Day)

13 until 24-01 3 - 8 Cito weeks

17-01 Newsletter 7

22-01 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 - IB

building

22-01 Start National

Reading Days

27 and 28-01 8 Groep 8 VO contact

evening
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29-01 Study day, learners

free

School closed,

Daycare also closed

31-01 Dag van de directeur

New Students

Name Group

Mike gr. C

Aadhira gr. 3/4

Family announcements

Hooray! Reshani and Reshvi added a baby brother last month.

Congratulations.

Have you found us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.

Notifications

Daycare

New year drinks for toddlers

After the Christmas holidays, all parents of toddlers are

invited to a New Year drink. It will be a fun time to

enjoy and celebrate the New Year together with your

child. We would like to ask you to think in advance about

something tasty to bring, for example a dish from your own country or culture,

so that we can taste different flavours together.

You will receive all further information about this from the pedagogical staff via

the parents' app. We hope to see you all and make it a fun time!



Christmas lunch daycare

In the week of 16 to 20 December, we will celebrate

Christmas at the daycare! We will enjoy a Christmas lunch

together with the children. There will be delicious

sandwiches and juices, as well as the children being allowed

to make their own snacks to eat with us. It will be a festive

and tasty occasion!

Coaching at preschool

On Friday 13 December, the preschool (PSZ) colleagues will receive coaching in

the group. This is part of working with the VVE method Speelplezier. During the

coaching, the staff will be given tips on how to offer playing pleasure to the

children.

Play Fun is a method that helps children learn in a fun way. We provide a safe

and stimulating environment in which the children can develop well, for example

in language, movement and cooperating with others.

An important part of coaching is looking at snacks. These are small games or

activities we do in between, for example a short dance or a language game.

These moments are ideal for distracting children for a while, but also for

practising their social and motor skills. It helps them to continue learning with

pleasure, even if they need a short break from the bigger game.

We also watch how we observe the children during play. This allows us to

respond well to what they need and help them develop even better.

New IKC staff member as of February

We are pleased to inform you that we welcome a new

colleague to our IKC as of February: Hajer. She will replace

Jill and will actively work at the toddler group, the BSO and

within education.

Hajer will introduce herself to you and the children soon. We

are looking forward to working with her and are convinced

that she will be a valuable addition to our team.

Education

Reminder

Next week, children are free at noon on Monday 16 December and at noon on

Friday 20 December. The school will be closed in the afternoon. On Monday 16

December this is because of the Christmas celebration. As you know, the

children are expected back at Stanislas College in the late afternoon/evening.

For more detailed information, please see the notice later in this newsletter. On

Friday 20 December, because of a half day. The children will then be free and



following this, the Christmas holidays will begin. School will then start again on

Monday 6 January.

If you do not come to pick up your child yourself, please also inform the

childminder, bso, etc. that your child must be picked up at noon on these days.

Christmas crafts

December 12 and 19, all groups will work

on various techniques.

Group 1/2: clay tea-light holder

Group 3 to 5

* tea-light holder made of clay

* Christmas arrangement with dot

technique

* Decorating a candle with beeswax

* Round weaving

* Making a Christmas card with textiles

* Making Christmas figures with pompoms

Group 6 to 8

* Christmas arrangement with dot technique

* Corrugated cardboard ornaments

* Christmas card gouging

* Decorating candles

* Making soaps

* Tea-light holder

Groups 3 to 8 work on 1 technique 2 mornings from

8.45 to 9.45 am.

We can still use many help parents. You can

register with Miss Eveline e.defijter@librijn.nl or

Miss Els e.harpman@librijn.nl
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Christmas musical

To the parents/guardians of students from groups 1

to 8,

In a few days the holiday weeks of December will be

here again. The Christmas working group is also

actively working at IKC De Eglantier.

This year it will be a special Christmas. We invite all

students and their parents/guardians to come and see

a Christmas musical on Monday 16 December!

We chose the musical: “The Snow Queen”.

The musical is performed by all employees of De

Eglantier in the hall of Stanislas College at De

Krakeelpolderweg 1 Delft.

Part of the costs of the working week of the current

groups 7 and 8 are paid from the proceeds from

ticket sales, lottery and restaurant.

Not only can you come and see the musical with your child(ren), but there is also

a restaurant with delicious snacks, made by the students of groups 7, 7/8 and 8.

You can pay for these snacks in cash or via a QR code. You can also buy lottery

tickets in the weeks before and on December 16, preferably with cash money.

https://youtu.be/p9LS5OyaNFE

In this letter you will find the first information about this atmospheric

Christmas celebration.

The performance is on Monday, 16 December. In the afternoon the children are

free from 12 noon.

-The hall is not large enough for all students and their parents/guardians. That

is why there is an afternoon program from 3:45 PM for students from groups 1

to 4 and their parents.

-The evening program for students from groups 5 to 8 and their parents starts

at 6:30 PM.

Do you have children in both age categories? Then you can choose when you visit

the musical.

Unfortunately, it is not possible to bring grandparents, other family members or

friends (unless one of the parents cannot come).

All parents/guardians receive an envelope (with your child's name + group).

Would you like to return this envelope to the teacher of your eldest child

together with the entrance fee?

The entrance fee is €2 per person, also for your child. Only parents are

welcome. Unfortunately it is not possible to take babies and very young children.

If you do not have a ticket yet, please contact the group teacher soon.

Would you please write on the envelope whether you are coming in the afternoon

or evening?

https://youtu.be/p9LS5OyaNFE


We would like to receive the envelopes with slips before Monday, December 2!

You will receive the entrance tickets shortly afterwards.

On Friday, December 20, the

lottery prizes will be drawn

and there will be a Wheel of

Fortune. Many raffle tickets

will soon be sold by the

students of group 8! On

Friday December 20, the

prize draw will take place at

11.30 am at the IB building.

The children from RH will also

be there at 11.30 am, you can

pick them up there. The

children are free in the afternoon.

TSO staff wanted

We are looking for new TSO staff. Do you

have time and do you enjoy eating, playing

outside and cleaning up during lunch with

the children staying over? Then we can use

your help. For more information, please

contact Roshnie Bachoe via Social Schools.

Introducing: the Parent Council

The Parent Council is an enthusiastic group of parents committed to making our

school a great place for all students and parents. Each member of the Parent

Council has his or her own talents and ideas. In the coming newsletters, we would

like to introduce our members to you!

This time, Renske de Jong and Mandy Schenkeveld introduce themselves.

Name: Renske de Jong

Age of my children and which group(s) they are in:

Three children, Remus in group 1/2A, Eleanor-Rose in group 3 and Julius in group

5.

Why I am a member of the Parent Council:

I think it is important as a parent to be involved in what happens at school.

Favourite activity at school:

St Nicholas and the International Festival

Something nice/personal about myself:



I am the teacher of group 7/8 at De Regenboog primary school. I love reading

and diamond painting.

Name: Mandy Schenkeveld

Age of my children and which group(s) they are in:

Three children, Katey in group 1/2B, Yessi in group 3/4 and Jaivey in group 7/8

Why I am a member of the Parent Council:

I think it is important as a parent to be involved in what happens at school and

like to contribute to activities that make the children happy!

Favourite activity at school:

Recently the school photographer came, one of ‘my’ activities, it's so nice to see

how proudly the children get their picture taken. And also to see the children

grow every year! It's a long day, as the photographer is already there at 07:00

and we are often busy until school is out but all those proud faces make me

really enjoy helping!

Something fun/personal about myself:

I am the owner of Hair salon Gezellig Geknipt. I also enjoy continuing to study,

for example, I am currently diving into Human Design. I enjoy getting out and

about, but secretly I prefer being at home with the kids!

Happy holidays and a good and healthy new year

This is the last newsletter of this calendar year.

We would like to wish everyone a happy holiday

season, happy holidays and, above all, good luck, fun

and health in the new year!

.






